     On Friday, May 12, 1972 COMSEC 208 was detached from Sabana Seca, and became the U.S. Naval Security Group Detachment, Roosevelt Roads.  Organizationally remaining an integral part of the Naval Security Group Activity, Sabana Seca, COMSEC 208 has merely found a new home.  The move was effected in an effort to locate COMSEC where it can provide better services to the fleet.  Ships in the area will be much easier to visit and support; and UHF/VHF frequencies can now be monitored to test their communications security.  

     The detachment at Roosey was officially established on May 15, 1972.  It is temporarily located on Cabras (Goat) Island.  

     Operations will be conducted utilizing the newly acquired COMSEC mobile communications van, one permanent structure, one house trailer and a tent.  It is anticipated that the new building on Puerca Point will be completed in October and November.  When completed, the facilities will provide for four monitoring positions plus analytical support.  

     CWO2 Lynn D. Harvison has been appointed the first Officer-in-Charge of NAVSECGRUDET Roosevelt Roads. (1)

---------------------------------------

CTF 26 CONGRATS COMSEC

From:   CTF TWO SIX

To:       USS BIDDLE

2.     Your NAVSECGRU Detachment, as circuit security monitor and constructive critic, made a major contribution and were extremely valuable to the exercise.

(The NAVSECGRU Detachment discussed in paragraph two above included five men from NAVSECGRUDET Roosevelt Roads.  CTRC J. E. CAMM led the team commended above with CTR B. D. WRIGHT, CTR D. H. HEACOCK, CTR3 R. B. PATTERSON and CTRSN R. I. TINGREY participating on his outstanding team.  Ed.) (2)

--------------------------------------------------------

COMSECONDFLT LAUDS COMSEC PERSONNEL

On a recent Temporary Additional Duty assignment to Commander SECOND FLEET/Commander Striking Fleet Atlantic Staff, CTRC James E. CHIPPS and CTR1 Bobby D. WRIGHT received special commendations for the performance of their work from 18 September 1973 to 8 November 1973.  As senior enlisted member of the SIGSEC team, Chief CHIPPS demonstrated astute management, positive control, and tenacity.  He met and surpassed the goals established for the SIGSEC team during this deployment. (3)

------------------------------------------------

COMSEC to Fold

Recent notification was received which specified a 31 July (1974) closing date for the NavSecGruDet at Roosevelt Roads.  At this time, plans call for the transfer of the existing billets, as well as the personnel who currently occupy them. (4)

FOOTNOTES.
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